Board Notes
March 19, 2025

The special meeting of the School Board was held at 5:00 p.m., Wednesday, March 19, 2025, at New Prairie
High School Cafeteria Annex with Mr. Phil King, Mr. Jason DeMeyer, Mrs. Jill Smith, Mr. Rich Shail and Mr.
Rich Gadacz present. Dr. Paul White, Superintendent, was also present.

Mr. Phil King, Board President, reviewed guidelines for speaking on agenda items.
There was a motion by Mrs. Smith, seconded by Mr. DeMeyer and approved 5-0.

CONSENT ITEMS
The Board approved Consent Items as follows:
(A) Personnel Report as follows:

CERTIFIED

= Leaves/Resignations/Retirements

=  Employment
1. Ryan O’'Shea — NPHS Business Teacher beginning 7/1/2025

= Employment — Extra-Curricular/Ancillary Duty
1. Ryan O’'Shea — NPHS Head Varsity Football Coach beginning 7/1/2025
2. Ryan O’'Shea — NPHS Lunchroom Supervisor beginning 7/1/2025

REPORTS
Dr. White read the press release of information on Mr. Ryan O’Shea as follows:

New Prairie United Schools is excited to announce the hiring of Ryan O'Shea as the next Head Football Coach
of the New Prairie Cougars. Coach O'Shea has spent the past 5 seasons as head football coach at Lakeland
High School, where he has led the program to strong improvement by posting .500 or better records in each of
the past two seasons while averaging over 30 points per game on offense.

Coach O'Shea brings many skills and attributes NPUSC was looking for in the next leader for the football
program. First, Coach O'Shea is a passionate leader of young men and his coaching staff. Next, Coach
O'Shea has established a proven track record as one of the leading offensive coaches in northern Indiana with
a strong ability to develop quarterbacks and he is a strong organizer and program developer. Finally, he is
also passionate about his work in the classroom with students and being a part of the larger school community
in which he coaches. Coach O'Shea will teach Business at NPHS and holds a bachelor's degree in business
administration from Ball State University. He is also licensed in mathematics education.

New Prairie Superintendent Dr. Paul White stated about the hire, "We are thrilled to be getting someone of
Coach O'Shea's skill set. He is known to be a leader of young men and a K-12 program developer. His
background impacting the offensive side of the ball was also something we were looking for, and finally, we are
excited about his commitment to the classroom and being a part of the community. We think Coach O'Shea
has the potential to be a great leader for NPHS football for many years."

Coach O'Shea stated about the opportunity at New Prairie, “This is one of the premier programs in the state of
Indiana, rich with tradition, and high expectations. New Prairie is truly a dream job of mine. I'm excited to work
with the staff, continue that tradition, and build upon it. This program means a lot to me and my family, as my
grandfather Frank O’Shea, who is a member Indiana Football Hall of Fame, graduated from New Carlisle High
School along with my grandmother. I've also learned many lessons of the game from my father Kevin, who is
also in the Indiana Football Hall of Fame. | have a passion for being a part of the community and also teaching
in the classroom. | love seeing young people succeed in the classroom and on the field. New Prairie is like
home to me, and | promise to work hard to make this community proud of the product we will put on the field
on Friday nights. Go Cougars!”

ADJOURNMENT
Mr. King asked if the Board had any further business. The Board had no further business to discuss. The
meeting was adjourned at 5:07 p.m.




